Minutes of Delegates Meeting
ClubsNZ North Island 500 Singles Championship
Tauranga Ctizens Club

Saturday 16" September 2023 at 5.15pm

Meeting opened at 5.27pm and Delegates were welcomed by Tauranga Citizens Club Chairman,
Mel Turvey.

Apologies: Terry Ray, Clubsnz Representative
Present (As recorded on attendance sheets):
Mel Turvey (Tauranga Citizens Club) Chairman
Margaret Beck (Tauranga Citz 500) Secretary
Peter Cowley (Swanson RSA)

Audry Martin (Mangere Cos. Club)

Michelle Romana (Mangere Cos. Club)

Lynn Eves (Porirua Club)

Val Russell (Taradale RSA)

Brian Pope (Tauranga Citz 500)

Roberta Herbert (Rotorua Citz)

Kay Lord (Hamilton Workingmens Cub)
Leonie Terewi (Manurewa Cos)

Bob Lord (Hamilton Workingmens Club)
Graham Driver (Hamilton Workingmens Club)
Jim Lynn (Hamilton Combined)

Janet Russell (Te Aroha Club)

Jude Harding (Weymouth RSA)

Heather Woodward (Ashhurst Memorial RSA)
Adrian Chambers (Porirua Club)

Philip Montgomery (Ohinemuri, Paeroa RSA, Thames Cos.)
Mereana Arnold (Whakatane RSA)

Mel called for a moments silence in rememberance for those that have passed away.



Minutes of previous meeting held 10" September 2022 were accepted as a true and correct record
with one amendment. The addition of Philip Montgomery (Ohinemuri, Paeroa RSA, Thames Cos) to
the Delegates Present list.

Moved by: Janet Russell (Te Aroha) Seconded by: Leonie Terewi (Manurewa Cos)

Matters arising from these minutes:

Delegates would like to get clarification on the rules regarding the Kitty that were bought up at the
meeting.

Applications for future tournaments’:

2024 Mangere Cosmopolitan Club (7t and 8" September confirmed).

2025 Manurewa Cosmopolitan Club

General Business:

Adrian Chambers from Porirua Club asked for clarification for the following scenario. When kitty has
been discarded and the first playing card has been tabled are you able to change the content of kitty
if you have made a mistake. The consensus around the table was that play had started and the kitty
could not be taken back for change. The hosting club to approach the Rules committee for
clarification. There is nothing in the rules regarding this. A remit would be required to have this
added to rules.

Starting partners and how they moved. This is decided by the host club.
It was confirmed that the Nationals would be held at Papanui Cosmopolitan 4th and 5" May 2024.

Brian Pope from Tauranga Citizens Club thanked everyone for attending and supporting the
tournament. We had 76 players 2022 and 88 players this year 2023.

Everyone was wished a safe journey home and the meeting closed at 5.43pm.



